
   
  

 
F.No. 2-1/MGCU/IQAC/2020/03       Date: 18-06-2020 

CIRCULAR 
This is to bring to the notice of all the students of Mahatma Gandhi Central University 
(MGCU) especially the Research Scholars enrolled for M.Phil. and Ph.D. programmes of 
different courses being offered by the University, that the competent authority is highly 
concerned about their academic and professional development and appropriate measures are 
being taken to sort out existing issues related to examination and post course work allocation 
of guides through conduction of Departmental Research committees so as to facilitate 
competence and remove any hurdles coming in the way of professional development of the 
scholars. 
These are tough times for the education system and we all as logical stake holders of the 
system, should be highly enthusiastic for engaging ourselves in effective and constructive 
ways for maintaining the higher standards of education. MGCU is totally student centric and 
has always kept itself engaged towards resolving the issues of its scholars and students. The 
University is taking appropriate, logical and in time measures for safeguarding the interests of 
the academic fraternity in general and students in particular. The vital issues of examinations 
and academic calendar have been addressed as per latest UGC/MHA guidelines and all issues 
related to research scholars are being resolved on priority basis. 
In the present COVID-19 pandemic situation we are also highly concerned towards ensuring 
the health, safety and security of the students, faculty and staff, along with academic 
activities. Necessary mechanism have been devised for conducting the examinations and 
declaration of results and facilitating the participation of students in further admissions, 
placement processes, research and training etc. and chalking out plans to initiate the 
upcoming academic session. 
In view of above it is an appeal to all the scholars to show maximum patience in these hard 
times, and let the University take logical and effective decisions towards betterment of their 
professional career and thus helping, in taking the research & education at MGCU, to new 
heights.   
This is being issued with the approval of Honourable Vice chancellor. 

 Prof. Anand Prakash 
Coordinator, IQAC   

Copy to: 
1. PS to VC, MGCU. 
2. OSD (Admin.), MGCU. 
3. OSD (Fin.) MGCU. 
4. All Deans/Heads of various Deptt.  of MGCU. 
5. System Analyst, MGCU. 


